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Parish Pastoral Council – Meeting Minutes 
Monday, March 14, 2016 

 
 
Joe Bahm called meeting to order at 7:05 pm with a prayer. 
.   
Those in attendance:     Those absent:  
       
Joe Bahm, President     Rick Rafter      
Gerry Klock      Fr. Martino 
Lorraine Eachus     Joe Colanero      
Robin Smith, Secretary     Chris Weber  
Lisa Tanguay                      
Austin Czachowski                    
Jack Cook, Ex-officio, Finance Committee       
     
 
Disposition of Minutes 
There were no corrections to February minutes.  Gerry Klock made a motion to approve minutes, Lisa 
Tanguay seconded the motion, motion passed. 
 
Old Business 
 
Lisa Tanguay will get with Denise Burdick and work on ordering new St. Boniface t-shirts. 
 
Live Stations of the Cross will be March 25th and right now about 70 people are signed up to participate. 
 
Still waiting on defib training 
 
The Knights have sold about 37 boston butts so far. 
 
During July 2017 we will have the celebration for 30 years of St. Boniface. 
 
Still working on a date for the couples blessing. 
 
Tom Liebl is working on the driveway – trying to smooth it out. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Starting new month (April), we need to start talking to people about running for Parish Council.  There are 
going to be three seats available. 
 
The Stewardship Chairperson at one time was on the Parish Council as an ex-officio member.  Robin 
Smith made a motion to again have this person on the Parish Council.  Gerry Klock seconded the motion 
and the motion passed. 
 
Fr. Martino would like the ushers or others designated standing at the back of the church giving out the 
massbooks/hymnals as the people come in the church. 
Gerry Klock made a motion that we try this and Lisa Tanguary seconded.  The motion passed. 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
Confirmation will be April 16th at the 5 o’clock mass.  Joe Bahm will give us details about what time we as  
Parish Council members need to be here on that Saturday. 
 
Next year there will be no confirmation here.  The next confirmation will be in 2018 with 9th graders. 
 
Fr. Martino wants us to read the book “Return” before he releases it to the parish for reading.   
 
May 21st will be the parish picnic. 
 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
There were none at this time. 
 
NEXT MEETING 
The next meeting will be Monday, April 18, 2016 at 7 PM 
 
 
Adjournment 
There being no further business the meeting was closed at 7:45 PM, with a prayer. 
 
 
Submitted by Robin Smith, Secretary, April 17, 2016 
 
 
 


